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December 04, 2020

VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY

The Honorable Michael Pompeo
Secretary of State
U.S. Department of State
2201 C Street NW
Washington, DC 20520 

Dear Secretary Pompeo:

I write today to express my dismay at the treatment of the family of American citizen and Illinoisan Mark 
Frerichs. Mr. Frerichs has been missing from Afghanistan since January 31, 2020 and is believed to have 
been kidnapped by members of the Taliban, Haqqani Network or their affiliates. According to reports 
from representatives of the Hostage Recovery Fusion Cell, the Special Presidential Envoy for Hostage 
Affairs and the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI), Mr. Frerichs is being held in Afghanistan or 
Pakistan. As such, his safe return depends on the negotiations headed by Special Representative for 
Afghanistan Reconciliation, Zalmay Khalilzad. However, Ambassador Khalilzad has apparently refused 
to speak with Mr. Frerichs’ family, who are counting on him to help secure Mark’s release. 

I understand that, in the past, Ambassador Khalilzad took calls with members of Mr. Frerichs’ family, 
who are understandably invested in receiving updates on his status. Especially now, as the 
Administration pushes forward on an accelerated withdrawal of troops from Afghanistan without public 
mention of Mr. Frerichs’ continued captivity, his family is questioning what efforts are underway to 
secure his return. They valued these calls with Ambassador Khalilzad as a way to ensure that Mark is not 
forgotten. When they received word in October that Ambassador Khalilzad will no longer speak with 
them, they feared that he does not view Mark Frerichs’ release from captivity as a priority.

There are only two Americans that we know of being held in the region. As such, speaking with their 
families, who are living with stress and fear that most of us cannot imagine, should not present an undue 
burden to Ambassador Khalilzad, particularly if he is invested in securing these Americans’ safe return. 
Given that Ambassador Khalilzad is unable to accommodate Mark Frerichs’ family, I request instead that 
he take a call with me before December 23, 2020, to discuss the latest developments in Mr. Frerichs’ case 
and how his release is being factored into negotiations. 
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Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions about my request, 
please contact Katie Sudhoff, at 202-257-1737 or katie_sudhoff@duckworth.senate.gov. 

            Sincerely,

            Tammy Duckworth
            United States Senator

cc:  Mr. Robert C. O’Brien
 National Security Advisor
 National Security Council 
 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
 Washington, D.C. 20500

 The Honorable Mark Meadows
 White House Chief of Staff
 The White House
 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW
 Washington, DC 20500
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